
13. STREET LIGHTING OUTSIDE AVONSIDE GIRLS’ HIGH SCHOOL

Officer responsible Author
Community Advocate John Shanks, Board Secretary

Corporate Plan Output:

Board members will recall that at the meeting held to prioritise capital works for the
Annual Plan, Board members considered concerns raised by the Avonside Girls’ High
School at the level of lighting outside the school.

This matter was raised with the Asset Management Engineer: Street Lighting, Geoff
English, who reports as follows:

“On inspection of the lights outside Avonside Girls’ High School I noticed the light
fittings were very dirty and the lamps very old and dim.  The fittings have been cleaned
and the lamps replaced which has dramatically increased the output of these lights.
The lighting is to a good local road standard.

The lighting in Chester Street East outside Crichton Cobbers Youth Club has recently
been upgraded in conjunction with the underground conversion of services in this road.
The lighting is to a high local road standard.

The sharp bend in Hurley Street is actually an entrance to a housing complex off the
end of the street.  I have arranged for a light to be installed on the existing power pole
at the end of the street, as this will also provide light to the adjacent reserve.”

Recommendation: That the information be received.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the information be received.


